

Happy holidays!

At South Craven, we take pride in our Enrichment Week, which falls at the end of every academic year.

Extracurricular opportunities and enrichment visits are an important and memorable part of education. Not only do they develop confidence, leadership and teamwork, students are encouraged to have a sense of belonging and pride in their year group.

In light of our school drive of 'Ambition for All,' focusing on ambition and rewards, we provide our students with a variety of enjoyable and purposeful enrichment experiences.

All students will be off timetable during Enrichment Week, following a programme of either school-based or off-site activities bespoke to their year group. Activities build on each other from year to year, allowing students to experience a range of opportunities throughout their school life.

I would like to take this opportunity to congratulate all our students for all their commitments and efforts in taking part in enrichment opportunities this year. I hope they have found something they really enjoy, and will continue to do so next year.

As always, please let me know if you have any ideas for a new enrichment club, or if you want to celebrate a success.

I wish you all a fun, enjoyable and safe summer holiday.

Keelly Terry

Miss Terry

Enrichment Coordinator

This is South Craven. This is me.

What's on this week

Earlier this year, parents and carers were asked to choose from two Enrichment Week options for their child:

- Option 1 £46
- Option 2 Free
- Option 3 Show in a Week

A timetable of the week's events for all Options 1 and 2 are detailed overleaf.

Whatever option you and your child have chosen, they are sure to have a fulfilling Enrichment Week!

Sixth Form Experience Day

Students will experience a day in the life of South Craven Sixth Form including sample lessons and free time in the Sixth Form Centre.

Sample lessons will include:

Politics

Media

Criminology

• Digital Media

Psychology

Core Maths

Applied Science

H&S

Art, Craft and Design

Business

Show in a Week

Students in Year 10 are offered the opportunity to take part in *Show in a Week*, a week-long production starring students, staff and theatre professionals. Students who would like to take part have already chosen this option.

Students taking part in *Show in a Week* are required to be in school Monday-Friday (school finishes at 12.20pm on Friday).

Option 1

Monday & Tuesday

The Apprentice (Enquiry and Growth)

Students will work collaboratively as a business for two days, responding to a brief and target audience to design and/or create a product to pitch to a panel of judges in order to be crowned the 2025 SCS Apprentice Winner!

Students will be given the choice to complete this task in Art, Business or Textiles.

Wednesday

Sixth Form Experience Day (Growth)

Students will experience a day in the life of South Craven Sixth Form including sample lessons and free time in the Sixth Form Centre.

Thursday

Trip to Alton Towers, Staffordshire

Students will enjoy a day at Alton Towers. With over 40 rides and attractions, there is something for everyone to enjoy!

The cost of the trip includes admission and return coach travel. Please note, students will be leaving SCS at 7.30am and returning at approximately 8.00pm.

Friday

Students will reflect on their Year 10 experience, and take part in activities to prepare them for Year 11.

Option 2

Monday & Tuesday

The Apprentice (Enquiry and Growth)

Students will work collaboratively as a business for two days, responding to a brief and target audience to design and/or create a product to pitch to a panel of judges in order to be crowned the 2025 SCS Apprentice Winner!

Students will be given the choice to complete this task in Art, Business or Textiles.

Wednesday

Sixth Form Experience Day (Growth)

Students will experience a day in the life of South Craven Sixth Form including sample lessons and free time in the Sixth Form Centre.

Thursday

Rewards Day

Students will enjoy a day in school including games, movies and much more.

Friday

Students will reflect on their Year 10 experience, and take part in activities to prepare them for Year 11.